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Dear Parents, 
 
This Shabbos we will read Parshas Vayigash. Chassidus explains that the tension between Yosef and  
Yehuda represents the tension between learning and action.  To be sure this tension represents a constant 
challenge in our avodas Hashem. It is difficult to focus and grow in two areas simultaneously.  Parents and 
educators walk a fine line between highlighting academic achievement and success, while encouraging,  
praising, and celebrating positive actions regardless of academics.   
 
Haamaseh hu haikar action is the main thing. As parents, It is our Zechus to help our children apply the  
values and teachings they learn at cheder into action.  Living like a Yid is something that permeates every 
part of our day from our openings words: modeh ani to our final statement of the day: Hamapil chevlei  
sheinah every gesture should be influenced and guided by what our children learn and the values we imbue 
to them.  
Yehuda’s approach to Yosef is a quest to draw our learning, thoughts and feelings into the world of action. 
 
A big thank you goes to all the mothers who helped out at the Hay Teves book fair yesterday!  Thank you 
Mrs. Devorah Klein for the weeks of preparation with organizing and coordinating the catalog and collecting 
the orders. Thank you Mrs. Chaya Gurkov for schlepping the sample books to and from the seforim store to 
cheder. Thank you Mrs. Weingarten for all the work she does in leading the PTA all year and thank you to 
Mrs. Michal Cohen, Mrs. Gaerman, Mrs. Litvak, Mrs. Lakein, and Mrs. Fraida Solomon for volunteering at 
the book fair!  The Book Fair was organized and the Sefarim well chosen and our Talmidim responded beauti-
fully. (see pictures inside). 
 
We are happy to announce Sender Setton as the winner of the Hay Teves bookfair Raffle!  
 
Thank you to the many Parents who send in pictures of their dear kinderlach presenting antique Tanyas. I 
look forward to announcing the winners of the competition on Sunday IYH. 
 
Wishing you a Good Shabbos, 
 
Rabbi Kaplan 
 

Letter from the Menahel: 
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Dear Parents,  
 

The sincere and heartful tefilos of our talmidim on 27 Adar are still reverberating in our 
hearts. Our avodah as we mark Rosh Chodesh Adar Beis is to continue marching for-
ward towards the geulah and not remain in our state of yearning.  
 

How fortunate we are that we live in a country in which we are sheltered from war. We 
live comfortably and securely BH and don’t need to abandon our homes and flee for 
our lives.  Our tefilos rise up to Hashem to protect the Yidden in Ukraine. At this time 
we also reflect on the purpose of the peace of mind we have been granted. In what 
way does our having peace of mind impact our lives?  
Our chachomim tell us that peace is good for Tzadikim. Peace of mind enables us to 
learn Torah and serve Hashem.  We ask Hashem for peace of mind, not for our own 
sale but for His sake, that our minds and hearts be more open to serving Him.  
 
On this Shabbos Chazak, let us all come together to strengthen our commitment to 
Torah-learning, to learn Torah at a set time by day and by night. 
 the cheder will be running a fundraising campaign this week. Let אם אין קמח אין תורה
us show Hashem that the chinuch of our children is a top priority in our lives. Let us 
show Hashem that the gifts He has given us are being utilized to strengthen Torah 
learning and raise our children with Chassidishe values, yiras shomayim and 
hiskashrus to the Rebbe.  
 
Wishing you a good Shabbos,  

Rabbi Kaplan  

Letter from the Menahel: 

Cheder Chabad boy’s division 

  Library read-a-thon: 

  Don't forget to keep reading.  All money due by March 15th.  
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A PEEK AT OUR WEEK 
Second grade boys were introduced to the next vowel team EA, as in leaf. We wrote sentences 
and drew pictures with many EA words. Our math unit has us climbing mountains. Finding the 
sum of three addends and four addends too. The boys followed the same rules of regrouping, 
with ease, no matter the height of the equation.  In the spirit of Mazal Adar Dagim, each boy 
“fished” for a nice message to write to a classmate.  “The more the merrier.”  Gutten chodesh!! 
 
This week in Grade 3 we began to learn division. We started with learning division rules for 0, 1, 
2 and dividing by the same number. We did different fun activities to understand these concepts. 
In our reading unit, we read an interesting article all about water cities. In writing we began a unit 
on narrative writing. The boys are enjoying writing narrative stories about themselves. We ended 
our week with an amazing Dr. Shnitzel show where we learned all about the center of gravity.  
 
In class 4B one feels the simcha of Adar in the air simply by watching the smiles lighting up the 
Talmidim's faces along with their daily rendition of Purim niggunim.  We have been continuing to 
advance in Math and Vocabulary.  In Reading this week, the boys learned how to find answers to 
questions and cite the source from the story.  We read an adorable "play" about the way animals 
view humans.  We learned about theme, settings and characters.  In Social Studies we have 
completed the unit on the Southwest and hope to begin the unit on the Southeast next.  And we 
have finally completed  the unit on the Solar System!  The boys rounded off the unit with a pro-
ject (see pictures) and will be presenting reports on what they have learned iy"H after Purim 
(information will be sent home Monday iy"H).  Our next topic will be shorter but equally as inter-
esting...nutrition!  To round off the week and lekovod Rosh Chodesh Adar Bais, the writing as-
signment was on a very amusing topic!  What was it?  Ask your son.     Have a guten Chodesh 
and Gut Shabbos!   
 
We continue to review all our math skills in fifth grade from the beginning of the year, and in addi-
tion learned a new skill - multiplying fractions. The fifth grade read a story in their readers, an his-
torical fiction, that gave insight into what it means to be a slave during the American Revolution. 
Pronouns and nouns. We are careful to have the verb in agreement with the noun or pronoun 
focusing on the correct usage.  We are using our ELA books to brush up on our reading compre-
hension skills. Although Purim is in the air, we try to stay focused on our learning.- but we can't 
wait for Purim!  

Reminder: Please remember to fill out the 

transportation forms for next year and email 

them to registration@chedermonsey.org 
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Mazal tov to the Kramer family on 

the birth of a baby girl! 
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